
 

 

 

Summer/Fall 2021 
 

Dear Friends and Supporters, 

While we continue to plan the construction of our new facility, life in the hospital has continued on at our 

present location, as busy as ever!            (visit ontarioturtle.ca to have a virtual tour of our new facility!) 

With 1200 turtle admissions to our hospital so far, from all over the province, and almost 5,000 eggs 

retrieved from these turtles, currently hatching, we have been kept on our toes! 

As the only turtle hospital accredited by the College of Veterinarians of Ontario, we 

help to support other rehabilitation centres that may not have veterinarians on staff. 

We help them become more familiar with treating turtles, and we provide 

consultations as well as acting as a surgical referral centre. It’s all about collaboration 

and partnership so as many turtles receive help as possible! We provide this support 

free of charge to all other centres across the province, and even help to transport the 

turtles to us, through our turtle taxi program! 

 

We see all types of injuries and illnesses in the turtles 

admitted to our hospital. Some examples include: 

• A map turtle that had swallowed a fish hook 

• A Blanding’s turtle crushed by a car 

• A snapping turtle hit by a boat propeller 

• Several map turtles with signs of infectious disease 

• A wood turtle with a leg that had been chewed by a predator 

• A spotted turtle injured on the road 

• A painted turtle positive for “ranavirus”; a globally emerging 

               disease. 
 

Some injuries require extensive surgeries. The snapping turtle above was hit by a boat propeller. The ‘before’ above left shows him 
after a few weeks of treatment. Above right shows him recently, with wounds healing well (and you’ll notice he’s a bit plumper!) 
 

Below: Eggs from injured or deceased turtles are collected, incubated and hatched, with babies released back to the mother’s 
home wetland. All of these eggs (almost 5,000!) would have been lost to their populations otherwise. Below left: one of many 
newly-hatched map turtles; below middle: a healthy clutch of snapping turtles are now ready to go to water; below right: a 
painted turtle leaves his egg! 

 

                       
 

Yes, I want to support the OTCC! 
 

□ $500   □ $250   □ $150    □ $100    □ $50   □ Surprise us _________ 
 

□ Please find enclosed my cheque, or □ Please charge my credit card: 

Card # _____________________________________  Expiry ____ /_____   CVV _______ 

Name: ______________________________  Signature:_____________________________ 

 

Please complete if your contact information has changed: 

Name: _________________________    Street: ____________________________________ 

City: ___________________________   Province: _________   Postal Code: _____________ 

Phone: ____________________    Email: _________________________________________ 
 

One of 1600+ turtles released back 
to the wild so far this year! 

 

4-1434 Chemong Rd Selwyn ON K9J 6X2 

705-741-5000 

info@ontarioturtle.ca 

www.ontarioturtle.ca 
 



 

Above left: This beautiful female Blanding’s was admitted with severe injuries after being hit by a car. She was quickly given strong 

pain medication, fluids, and her wounds were treated and bandaged (above middle). Once stable, our veterinarians performed 

surgery under anesthesia to put the pieces back together. She was also x-rayed and found to have eggs! Above right shows her 12 

weeks after surgery – she is swimming, basking, eating and doing great! Not only will she be released, but her 14 hatchlings also will 

go home too!  

If this turtle had been treated through a regular veterinary clinic, the cost would be approximately $2,000! 

Our hospital has a staff of highly qualified veterinarians, but is funded by donations. 

Left: this map turtle swallowed a 

fishing hook; Right: this snapping 

turtle was hit by a car and 3 months 

on is healing great. How old is he? 

There is no way to tell accurately, but 

he probably is over 75 years old! 

Thanks so much to all who have 

supported us this season – especially 

to our huge number of volunteers 

who worked tirelessly all season to 

get turtles to the hospital from across 

the province, helped to care for them, 

and also helped to release them! 

 

We could not achieve the scope of our work without supporters such as you! 

THANK YOU FROM OTCC AND FROM THE TURTLES OF ONTARIO 
 

Sincerely, 

   
Dr. Sue Carstairs 

Executive and Medical Director, Ontario Turtle Conservation Centre  

Ontario Turtle Conservation Centre is the operating name of the Kawartha Turtle Trauma Centre; Charity Number  857524409 

 
                       

GIFT SHOP PLANNED GIVING 

Our gift shop features many items that are both useful and fun 
to own – and all sales support the mission of the OTCC! Shop 
online at www.ontarioturtle.ca or come visit us in person to 

check out some one-of-a kind items. 
Get all decked out for summer! 

A legacy gift can have a tremendous conservation impact for 
years to come. It can assist in reducing taxes owed by your 
estate, while supporting your values & beliefs. Professional 
financial advice is strongly advised! For more information, 

email us at info@ontarioturtle.ca. 

SAVE TURTLES AND TAXES – DONATE SECURITIES DONATE EQUIPMENT, SUPPLIES, OR SKILLS 

Donating publicly traded securities (stocks, bonds, mutual 
funds, segregated funds) may provide you with significant tax 

benefits. Transferring securities listed on a public stock 
exchange directly to OTCC means you may not pay tax on 

capital gains. This may provide you with a tax saving of up to 
50% and may be a greater tax savings than donating the cash 

proceeds from the sale of the securities, and you get a tax 
receipt based on fair market value. Contact us for more 

information – info@ontarioturtle.ca 

Our website "Wish List" covers it all!  
https://ontarioturtle.ca/donating-non-monetary/ 

We also have an Amazon wish list:  
https://amzn.to/2VVYBMb 

We LOVE and value our volunteers. Please email us at 
volunteer@ontarioturtle.ca if you have time and/or 

specific skills to donate! 


